
Works Notification
Out of hours works  
Kensington 
Friday 2 July to Monday 5 July 2021 

In July, we will be working out of hours within the rail corridor, installing 
signalling along the Sunbury Line and undertaking structural works at the 
tunnel entrance.     

What we are doing

Signalling works
	— Installing new signalling services throughout 
the rail corridor adjacent to McLennan Drive, 
involving the use of a cable truck, hand tools, 
elevated work platform and a crane

	— This will require short term closures of some 
parking spaces along Bakehouse Drive (see map 
overleaf)

Rail corridor works
	— Inspecting and adjusting sections of track 
throughout the rail corridor

	— These works will involve the use of elevated work 
platforms, hand tools, non-destructive digging 
(NDD) truck, excavators, and deliveries to and 
from site

	— The temporary delineation fencing that runs 
along the decline structure will be removed using 
an excavator and a crane

Structure works
	— Installing structural steel at the western tunnel 
entrance decline structure 

	— These works will involve the use of elevated work 
platforms, hand tools and deliveries to site. 

When

	— 24/7 from 6pm, Friday 2 July to 7am, Monday  
5 July 2021. 

What to be aware of

	— These works are expected to generate periods  
of high level noise while using an NDD truck.  
All other works are expected to generate low  
to medium levels of noise 

	— Machinery will utilise horns and reversing 
beepers to ensure safe vehicle movements 

	— Use of temporary light towers powered by 
generators within the rail corridor. Where 
possible, they will be positioned to face away 
from residential properties

	— To minimise disruption to the local community 
and rail users, important Metro Trains Melbourne 
maintenance works will also be carried out at this 
time. For more information on these works visit 
metrotrains.com.au.

Travel Changes

Buses will replace trains in July to allow the  
24-hour rail corridor works to take place.

For journey planning and service information 
please visit ptv.vic.gov.au or call 1800 800 007.



More information 
To find out more about the Metro Tunnel Project:

 metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 �1800 105 105 (24 hours a day, 7 days a week)

Rail Projects Victoria 
PO Box 4509, Melbourne, VIC 3001

It should be noted that this information is current at the time of 
printing, however due to unforeseen circumstances, changes 
may occur. Please visit railprojects.vic.gov.au for  
the latest updates.
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Parking closure and work 

Key

Two-way traffic 

Single lane traffic (two-way access maintained)

Traffic management in place

Health and safety 
Metro Tunnel works are progressing safely 
under the current circuit breaker coronavirus 
(COVID-19) restrictions in Victoria.

Construction is an authorised industry and 
COVIDsafe Plans are in place on all our project 
sites. The health and safety of our workforce  
and community is our top priority.

Workers on all of Victoria’s Big Build sites are 
currently required to wear face masks unless 
theymeet any of the criteria for exception – such 
as a medical condition or to meet Occupational 
Health and Safety guidelines.

Physical distancing measures are in place, as 
well as increased hygiene practices. For more 
information and advice about the coronavirus 
(COVID-19), please visit coronavirus.vic.gov.au.


